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The Draft Initial Study-Negative Declaration addresses the environmental impacts of implementing the 
City of San Luis Obispo 2020 Climate Action Plan (CAP) Update as well as the City of San Luis Obispo 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Greenhouse Gas (GHG) Emissions Significance 
Thresholds. 

The City proposes to adopt a 2020 CAP Update, which is organized into six pillars, each of which 
includes a long-term goal, measures, and foundational actions. Altogether, these CAP Update 
measures and foundational actions are intended to reduce communitywide GHG emissions by 43 
percent below 1990 levels by 2030 and by 66 percent below 1990 levels by 2035, which provides 
substantial progress toward meeting the City carbon neutrality goal while exceeding in time the State 
carbon neutrality goal. However, full implementation of the CAP Update would leave a gap of 
approximately 111,030 MTCO2e per year that would still need to be addressed to achieve carbon 
neutrality. As such, the CAP Update acknowledges that additional actions beyond those identified in 
the plan will be necessary to achieve carbon neutrality and, therefore, provides a mechanism for 
updating and adopting a new climate action plan connected to the biennial financial plan cycle.  This 
allows for certainty in the updated schedule, ensures that the carbon neutrality work is directly tied to 
the City’s financial decision making and prioritization process and allows for constant integration of 
learning, best practices, and new measures and technologies to further the City toward meeting its goal 
of carbon neutrality. Furthermore, in order to execute the CAP, City staff would implement the following 
administrative actions: regularly update the CAP; monitor and report CAP implementation; ensure 
transparency by reporting GHG and CAP information to public disclosure programs; and develop a 
mitigation program for new development to illustrate consistency with the CAP.  

In addition, the City proposes to adopt quantitative CEQA GHG Emissions Thresholds for use in 
evaluating whether a plan or project’s GHG emissions would result in a potentially significant 
environmental impact under CEQA for plans or projects with pre-2030 buildout or initial operation years. 
The CEQA GHG Emissions Thresholds would be applied to plans or projects that cannot tier from the 
environmental analysis for the City’s CAP Update due to one of the following circumstances: 

 The plan or project would not be consistent with the 2014 General Plan land use and zoning
designations for the project site and would result in greater GHG emissions than existing on-site
development; or



 The plan or project would not be consistent with the CEQA GHG Emissions Analysis Compliance
Checklist.

Reference copies of the Negative Declaration will be available on the City’s website at 
http://www.slocity.org/government/department-directory/community-development/documents-
online/environmental-review-documents. Reference copies of the Climate Action Plan including the 
CEQA GHG Emissions Significance Thresholds will be available on the City’s website at 
https://www.slocity.org/government/department-directory/city-administration/office-of-
sustainability/climate-action/climate-action-plan. 

If you are unable to access the internet, please contact Teresa McClish at tmcclish@slocity.org or (805) 
783-7840 to arrange for an alternative means to view the study, as the City offices are currently closed
to the public due to the COVID-19 pandemic and associated Shelter at Home Order. The required 30-
day public review period for the Negative Declaration will extend from Monday, June 22, 2020 to
Wednesday, July 22, 2020.  Anyone interested in commenting on the document should submit a
written statement to the City of San Luis Obispo, Community Development Department, 919 Palm
Street, San Luis Obispo, CA 93401, Attention: Teresa McClish, Special Projects Manager, or by email
to tmcclish@slocity.org, by 5:00 p.m., July 22, 2020.

Hearings are tentatively scheduled with the City of San Luis Obispo Planning Commission on July 8, 
2020, and City Council on August 18, 2020 to evaluate the Climate Action Plan. Interested persons can 
access the Planning Commission agenda at https://www.slocity.org/government/advisory-
bodies/agendas-and-minutes/planning-commission to locate the agenda of the public hearing for this 
plan.  


